THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, APRIL 20, 2021 - 7:00 P.M.

APPROVED 5/25/21
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  (VIA ZOOM)
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established as the following Board members were present via Zoom: Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
Bruce welcomed new Board Members Elaine Knapp and Steve Rousseau.

APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the February 16, 2021 Board meeting.   Carol made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
The minutes from the Organizational Meeting held after the Annual Meeting on March 30, 2021 were presented.  Elaine made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce reported that the new Board was working hard to finalize the irrigation upgrades, addressing changes to the amenity rules and setting goals for 2021.
The HOA had a position in the past called Non-Voting Vice President of Governmental Affairs which was held by Meg Shannon who represented The Isles at NCNC.  Bruce announced that he was changing the title of this position to Liaison to NCNC and wished for Meg Shannon to continue in that position has she has for many years.  He stressed that this was not a Board position; and a non-voting position.  Carol made a motion to appoint Meg Shannon as Liaison to NCNC; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Bruce announced that the pool and fitness center will be returning to their pre-pandemic hours Saturday, April 24th.  The pool will be open 8 am to Dusk and the fitness center from 5 am to 10 pm.  He stated there will still be rules in place and a signed waiver is still required.  Some furniture will be placed around the pool deck which will meet social distancing and it should not be moved unless sitting with a family member.  Wipes and sanitizing spray will be available in the restrooms and for the pool furniture.  Steve raised a concern about how enforcement will be handled.  Discussion followed on the difficulty of enforcing and applying the enforcement fairly as some individuals cannot be identified.  Bruce stated if there is non-compliance then the Board will need to consider shutting down the amenities again.  At this point Bruce presented the revised pool rules (copy attached to these minutes).  Bertha made a motion to approve the new pool rules as presented; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.  Bruce stated the fitness center rules will remain as approved at the last meeting.
Bruce reported that the painting is in its final stages.  A final walk-through will be scheduled, a punch list will be prepared and all work orders will be finalized before the Board’s final approval.
He also reported that the valley gutters are an on-going battle and the plan is to go out to bid for the next repair phase in May.
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau gave a very thorough financial report.  He reviewed the cash balances.  He explained that some budgetary line items will look over-budget as the budget is spread over a 12-month period but expensed when the work occurs.  He stated that 39% of the budget was expensed in the first quarter of 2021 and reviewed the line items over-budget at this time.  

Steve then reported on accounts receivables.  Three (3) accounts were showing past dues balances.  Two (2) of which were small late fees and the third account is a $200 fine.  The fine has been outstanding for sometime and the Board was asked how they would like to proceed in collecting it.  Discussion followed.  Bruce made a motion to send a final warning letter to the owner stating that if the fine is not paid the account will be turned over to the Association’s Attorney for collection; seconded by Carol.  The motion carried 4 to 1 with Elaine opposing.

The year-end 2020 CPA report was presented.  Steve stated that he reviewed the report and it was thorough and complete and made a motion to accept the report as presented; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated April 20th provided an update and status of all projects currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.  
Donna reported that the painting of the clubhouse and entryway were complete except for some touchups.  She also reported that the faucet in the men’s room at the pool which was reported at the annual meeting has been replaced.  She also stated that she was awaiting word from the Association’s Attorney that the amendment to The Isles Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions allowing for the collection of the Capital Contribution Fee has been filed in the County records.  Once filed, the fee can start being collected on all new sales.

Only Trees – Reduction of Oaks -Tabled from last meeting was the bid from Only Trees to perform the reduction on the oaks in the rear and side yards.  Bruce stated that he reviewed some of the areas and agreed they needed to be addressed.  A concern was raised about the expense and Donna stated that the 2021 Budget does allow $20,000 for this work to be accomplished.  Bruce then made a motion to accept the proposal from Only Trees in the amount of $17,035.00; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.
Irrigation Proposals - Also tabled from last meeting were the bids on the irrigation pumps and changes to the overall system.  Bruce presented the proposal in the amount of $92,500.00 from Hydro Dynamics to replace all seven (7) pumps which includes a 6-year warranty on labor and material.  He stated no permit was required as they are replacing existing pumps.  Steve raised a concern about cash flow and recommended that the pumps be phased based on the Reserve Study.  Concerns about the increasing costs were stated and Bruce stated that sod and landscaping cannot be replaced as the existing pumps are not reliable.  Steve made a motion that due to the fact that we were entering rainy season that this proposal be tabled until Fall.  The motion died for the lack of a second.  Bertha then made a motion to proceed with the work and to accept Hydro Dynamic’s proposal; seconded by Carol.  The motion passed 4 to 1 with Steve opposing.
A proposal from BrightView was presented in amount of $105,697.03 to rebuild the pump stations which would upgrade the clocks, sensors and controllers and would change the system from HitLogic to Rainbird.  Bruce explained that the upgraded system would allow for the pumps to be read and controlled remotely which would save on service calls when there is an issue and a pump needs to be shut-down.  BrightView offered a 12-month payment plan for this work.  After some discussion it was agreed that this proposal would be tabled to the next meeting and some additional research would be done in the meantime.  Steve agreed to help.
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Two proposals were presented from Forced Energy LLC for some required electrical work to upgrade two existing control panels to accommodate the new pumps.  Bruce made a motion to accept the proposal to replace the rusted main breaker panel for pump station #3 in the amount of $2,000.00 and to accept the proposal upgrading the panel for pump stations 4, 5, and 6; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
NEW BUSINESS
New Committees – Bruce stated that the Board is looking to form some new committees, i.e., Contribution Committee, Technology/Communication Committee and a Property & Facilities Committee.  He stated there will be a posting of committees that are available and if you are interested to please submit your name.

New Member to ACC – Bruce made a motion to appoint Andrea Serraes to the Architectural Control Committee (ACC); seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· The irrigation issue on Euphrates (Pump 1) was discussed.

· A question was raised as to how do we know what is an irrigation issue with the sod vs. LVN?  Bruce described the difference in the pattern in the sod.

· A resident asked if they needed to wait for an acknowledgement of their Covid Waiver to use the amenities or if they could just go to the pool after signing.  They were told to just go to the pool.
· A resident raised a concern about a magnolia tree behind his house that was causing damage to his property. Bruce agreed to look into it.

· A resident complimented the Board on am open, constructive and encouraging meeting.

Next Meeting Date – The Board of Directors Meetings will be on May 25th  via Zoom. 
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
